
We have received a letter dated 28.3.2017 from the Directorate of Medical 

Education, Chennai that “ The  Head of the Institution of Self Financing Medical 

Colleges are hereby instructed that they should not make any admission to PG 

Degree / Diploma courses for 2017-2018 session and the admission to the 

Management quota seats in Self Financing Medical Colleges shall be made by 

the  Secretary, Selection Committee by conducting common counselling”. 

Accordingly the prospectus and the application form issued by Aravind Eye 

Hospital  for the academic year 2017-2018 stands cancelled and the application 

money will be refunded to the candidate. Selection will now be based on the 

criteria notified by the Secretary Selection Committee.   

Further communication in this regard should be directed to the Secretary, 

Selection Committee, Directorate of Medical Education, Kilpauk, Chennai 10.  

 

 


